NORTH DAKOTA TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION
Annual Meeting
Capital City Gun Club, July 23, 2023

President Norm Howard called the annual meeting of the North Dakota Trapshooting Association to order at 8:30 am in the Capital City Gun Club clubhouse.

President Howard thanked the Capital City Gun Club for hosting another excellent state shoot.

Upon asking if there were any additions to the agenda, Tate Novodvorsky recognized our ND high school shooters who attended the high school national championships.  In addition to this, Lynn Miller asked to recognize both Bob and Pat Lamont.  Pat is going to be inducted into the ATA Hall of Fame this year.  The NDTA body applauded both groups that were recognized for their accomplishments.

The minutes of the last annual meeting were read by Secretary Kittleson.  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Jeff Iverson, 2nd by Tate Novodvorsky, motion carried.

[bookmark: _Hlk141259934]Chris Kittleson provided a brief treasurer’s report indicating a balance on hand of $28,255.82 which compared to the previous year’s balance of $31,584.16.  A motion to approve the treasurer’s report was made by Billy Woodworth, 2nd by Kurt Gillig, motion carried.  In addition to this, the Gifts, Grants and Memorials fund balance was currently at $12,129.  A motion to approve the GG&M report was made by Blaine Dukart, 2nd by Matt Monson, motion carried.

ATA Delegate Tim Kaffar began his report by thanking the Capital City Gun Club for an outstanding shoot.  Tim commented on the outstanding trap help and congratulated the scholastic shooters.  He mentioned the 2023 inductees into the ND Hall of Fame (Louis Kuster and Greg Vaage) along with ND Hall of Honor inductee (Jerry Gulke).

Tim commented that the hot topic for the ATA was the potential for a Super Senior Veteran class as an additional category for shooters who were 75+ years of age.  Tim stated he would be interested in increasing the time between veteran and senior veteran going from 5 to 10 years and would not support the added classification at the meeting.

Gamaliel is the distributor at the Grand American for shells this year and would have plenty of shells that will be competitively priced.  You may only purchase shells for the shoot until the closing of the event where you may purchase as many as you wish.

Tim reminded shooters that if they won their category for the state singles championships or were the state champion and were shooting the Champion of Champions event at the Grand to let him know.  A stipend has been approved for $200 for the champion and $100 for category shooters.  The runner-up may request the stipend if the champion is not attending the Grand.  

Because the Grand is moving their dates, Minnesota is contemplating moving their state shoot date back to the last week in June.  It is rumored that South Dakota would move as well and we could move away from our conflict with similar dates in Iowa.  Chris Kittleson asked when this would potentially take place and Tim responded that it would be during the Central Zone meeting on August 8th at the Grand.

Mike Kempel commented on how the Central Zone shoot bumps due to the Grand potentially moving their date.  Tim stated that the Grand should be closer to the end of the fiscal year for the ATA.  Thus, closer to the end of August.

Tim enjoys being our ATA delegate and if anyone had anything he could write about for the Trap and Field he stated to just let him know.

Mike Kempel commented on the local “Flavor” in this year’s Hall of Fame inductees for the ATA.  He mentioned Neil Winston, Dale Stockdale and how Pat and Bob were inducted into our own Hall of Honor.

Our only old agenda item was for the website updates.  Steven commented that he would be putting pictures up of our newest inductees into the Halls of Fame/Honor.  He also stated that he could input shoot results if/when he receives them.

The first item of new business was the election of members to the board of directors for the NDTA.  The nominating committee met July 21st and provided the following people for consideration as board members of the North Dakota Trapshooting Association:  Matt Monson (NW), Pat Bosh (NE), Bill Gauslow (SE), Chris Kittleson (SE).  President Howard asked if there were any other nominations from the floor.  Seeing none, Blaine Dukart asked to close the nominations and accept the slate as a unanimous ballot.  This was seconded by Tate Novodvorsky.  The motion was carried.

The next item was the letter presented by the Capital City Gun Club to hold the 2024 state shoot.  This letter was approved by the body.

The Jerry Gulke donation letter received by Rod Gilmore was read to the body.  In addition to this, the wishes of Jerry in his will were also presented to the body for their information.  Jeff Zwarych suggested that we place the proceeds into a CD and use the proceeds as added money.  Rod Gilmore also commented that Jerry’s intent was that the money went to any event and not just the singles championship.  Jeff Zwarych suggested that the event where Jerry’s funds were used should have Jerry recognized in some way on the program.  It was determined that the state board will decide at their fall meeting on how to utilize the funds.

The final agenda item was a discussion on bank assignments.  Tim Kaffar commented that when the trap houses are loaded on “the fly,” this provided for a smooth-running shoot.  Mike Bennett commented that during the Lewis and Clark shoot there was a flip-flop of trap assignments and it was successful.  

Motion to adjourn was presented by Billy Woodworth and seconded by Matt Monson.  Motion carried and the meeting ended at 9:22.

Respectfully submitted,


Chris Kittleson
NDTA Secretary/Treasurer

